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Notes from the Rotary Trail… 
Greetings Rotary Family, 

There’s an old song that keeps repeating itself in my head, 
“On the Road Again”. That’s what Jeanne and I are up to 
these days as we are combining mid-year DG visits with 
Foundation Dinners, club fund raisers, special meetings, 
and other Rotary events. While we’re not the “gypsies 
makin’ music with our friends” that Willie Nelson sings 
about, we certainly are “making Rotary with our friends” 
instead. Last week we embarked on a five and a half day 
“on the road again”, and accomplished fifteen individual 
Rotary events. It was truly a pleasure to re-visit the clubs, 
albeit through the joint meetings with area Presidents and 
Assistant Governors. The time spent at social events and 
fund raisers adds special value to the travels as we get to 
know Rotarians on a more personal level. We certainly 
have dynamic and energized clubs in our district, and every 
reason to be proud. 

One program I’m proud to report on is our 2012 Group 
Study Exchange. Our team is hard at work preparing 
themselves for an experience of a lifetime in their month 
long trip to Brazil. I’ve been dropping in at their orienta-
tions and am impressed with the teams hard work in 
preparation for delivering Rotary club programs in Portu-
guese, learning basic language skills, cultural understand-
ing, obtaining visas, uniforms, and all the other travel de-

tails for such an adventure. They cer-
tainly display a team attitude and will 
be great ambassadors for District 
5190.  

Presidents Elect Training Seminar 
(PETS) will be in full swing in San 
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Jose about 
the time you 
sit down to 
read this 
newsletter. 
Fifty eight 
Club Presi-
dents Elect 
form D5190 
will get their motors revving on high octane Rotary over a 
three day period this March 2-4. Yes, fifty eight, not fifty 
four, as we now include our new Rotary families from 
Mammoth Lakes and Bishop. Be prepared, Rotary clubs, 
for their return. It will be hard to hold them back as DGE 
Woody Wilbanks, along with the outstanding PETS cur-
riculum, has every intention to fuel them to the max for a 
great year of club leadership. 

District Assembly is on the horizon and will be here be-
fore we know it. April 21 is the date, and this is a “must 
attend” training for all incoming club officers from the 
President on down through the board and committee 
chairs. I can’t tell you how many times I hear Rotarians say 
that they don’t want to attend District Assembly because 
they’ve attended before and don’t need to do a repeat on 
something they’ve already learned. Horse puckey! Things 
change in Rotary and you learn something new every year. 
In these facilitative classes you, the students, become part 
of the teaching dynamics, sharing your experiences and 
knowledge about the particular subject being taught. You 
owe it to your club, yourselves, and each other to attend  

(continued on page 4) 
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Area 1 

Assistant District Governor 

Marlene Cummings 

Where the Sierras meet the Cascades in 
the beautiful Lake Almanor basin, sits 
my home club of Chester.  I am wrap-
ping up my third year as AG and am proud of the clubs I 
have had the privilege to serve and support these last three 
years.   

Area 1 is located in the mountains of Plumas and Lassen 
counties and includes the Susanville high desert area.  The 
four clubs comprising Area 1 have more than 200 years of 
service to community: Susanville, chartered in 1926; West-
wood in 1937; Chester in 1992; and Susanville Sunrise in 
2002.  Three clubs celebrate significant anniversaries in 
2012:  Westwood has been serving their community for 75 
years; Chester has a 20 year service history; and our newest 
club, Susanville Sunrise reaches their 10 year milestone. 

March is our month to focus on Literacy programs.  We are 
three fourths of our way through our Rotary year and 
looking forward to Spring and plans for a new Rotary year.  
One of the best aspects of Rotary is that it encourages 
each club to be unique and to define their goals and pro-
jects with their communities in mind.  

The Chester Club celebrates Literacy month with a Dr. 
Seuss birthday reading and book give away to the 2nd grad-
ers at Chester Elementary.  The club will continue its 
monthly reading and book donation to the kindergarten 
class.  This project is shared with other Plumas County 
clubs and is in its third year.  The speech contest, although 
held in February spotlighted literacy through the hard 
work and professional presentation from seven contestants 
representing two schools.  Kudos to chair Dennis Gomez.   
The club continues to be passionate about youth programs 
and supports an Interact club, two outbound RYE students, 
one RYE inbound, sponsors two RYLA students and 
awards three annual scholarships for academic, vocational 
and continuing higher education.  Special thanks to Cheri 
McIntire RYE counselor and Gina Pixler Interact Advisor.  
The club is putting a DSG to work in partnership  with the 
County and other local businesses to complete an irriga-
tion and landscaping project at the newly completed Com-
munity Recreation Center.  In May, the club will sponsor 
the Memorial  

Week-End Craft Fair at Chester Park for the third year.  
This two day event really put the fun back in fundraising.  
July 4th will find Chester and Westwood Rotarians selling  
duck race tickets for the Feather River Duck Derby that 

follows the local parade.  July 28 is the third annual Mid-
Summer Madness event at Foxwood Pavillion near Lake 
Almanor.   This food, wine, beer & spirit tasting event is 
the top fundraiser of the year and a party not to be missed.  
This year the club will partner with the local Chamber of 
Commerce to enhance the event. A small morning club, 
Chester has been enjoying inspired fellowship at regularly 
planned old fashioned potluck dinners.  This has become a 
real favorite of members.  President-elect Joe Cummings is 
headed for PETS and a year of Peace Through Service.   

Westwood is an ever shrinking, old logging community.  
The Rotary Club of Westwood has a 9 member roster - 
small but mighty and amazing.  After 75 years, they are 
employing their first ever DSG to support their Breakfast 
for Kids Program which serves a hot breakfast to the 80+ 
elementary school kids on the second Tuesday of each 
month.  In addition to the speech contest, they sponsor a 
RYLA student and are involved with the local Boy Scouts.  
They host the Annual Easter Egg hunt with 90 dozen 
good old fashioned colored eggs and also sponsor an 
Easter poster coloring contest for elementary age kids.  
Opening day of Little League finds these dedicated few 
serving up breakfast burritos and juice to about 120+ kids 
and parents.  Summer kicks off with their annual painting 
of all the white parking lines in front of businesses, includ-
ing the Senior and Resource Centers as well as keeping the 
George Young Rotary Park maintained. Academic and Vo-
cational scholarships are awarded each June, they prepare 
10-12 food baskets  for families in need for both Thanks-
giving and Christmas, and for 35 years, Santa has made an 
annual visit to the elementary and pre-school for official 
lap sitting, bags of holiday treats and fresh oranges.  Santa 
is of course - a Rotarian.  Their traditional fundraisers in-
clude the February Crab Feed, a Cinqo de Mayo bar, July 4 
Duck Race with Chester, Old-Timers/New-Comers Picnic 
in August – a major undertaking, and Winter in the Moun-
tains Hot Beverage Booth.  Talk about Service Above Self!  
My hats off to the Westwood club – they never cease to 
amaze me and their commitment to their community in 
the name of Rotary.  Current President John Cox will serve 
a second year.  

Susanville is Area 1’s oldest club.    Incoming Assistant 
Governor  Penny Artz   is a member of this venerable 
club.   After 86 years, they too are putting their first DSG 
into action: a remarkable literacy project which serves 4 
schools with ongoing classroom reading by Rotarians and 
donating over 1000 books to students.  Youth are the fo-
cus with continued student of the month recognition and 
RYLA camp participation.  President Bob Burns turned 
the Rotarians at Work day into a year long event in con- 

(continued on page 3) 
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junction with the Sunrise club.  The first or second Satur-
day of each month finds the clubs working on a small ser-
vice project around the community and following up with 
fellowship and a BBQ.   Ongoing, they place American 
Flags along Main Street for various holidays.  A rich his-
tory in ranching, they host the Annual Cattleman’s Lunch-
eon inviting other Rotary clubs to attend and at Christmas, 
they host a party for local children.  As the two Susanville 
clubs draw from one high school, the clubs alternate who 
hosts the speech and music contests and then hosts the 
area competition.  This year, Susanville will host the 
speech contest.  President –elect  Fred Autenreib  is on his 
way to PETS. 

Susanville Sunrise is a dynamic young club committed to 
the Foundation in a big way.  Their 9th annual Foundation 
Dinner was held on 2/24 where they presented nine Paul 
Harris Fellows.  This 10 year old club has donated over 
$100K to the foundation with a per capita donation ex-
ceeding $200 every year.  They recently sponsored the 
blood drive for United Blood Services, cut and stacked 
wood for seniors, and packed Christmas packages for 
Food 4 Families.  They are hosting an RYE student from 
Thailand and recently inducted a couple of new members.  
Their annual fall Wine Tasting fundraiser was followed by 
a Win a Trip for two to Maui.  Members have joined Su-
sanville for monthly RAW days and will be sponsoring the 
local and area music contest.  President-elect Michelle 
Zubillaga will join fellow Rotarians at PETS. 

The Visionaries are coming.  May the good work of Rotary 
continue in your hearts and communities.  Many thanks to 
Area 1 clubs and the DG’s I have served for enriching my 
experience of Rotary as your Assistant Governor. 

RENO ROTARY’S MARDI GRAS                        
By Lisa Jansen 

On Fat Tuesday, Reno Rotary held its 20th annual “Mardi 
Gras” at the Reno Ballroom in downtown Reno.  Ap-

proximately 1,000 
people attended this 
food and wine tast-
ing event including 
our immediate past 
District Governor, 
our current District 
Governor, and the 
District Governor 
Elect accompanied 

by their wives (see enclose picture). Members from other 
clubs in the area also joined in the revelry as well as the 
general public. 

 Everyone enjoyed 
85 different wines 
by 60 wineries 
served at 12 sta-
tions scattered 
around the perime-
ter of the room. 
Interspersed with 
the wineries were 20 unique food venders who offered a 
full range of food to sample from appetizers to deserts; 
from gumbo to pasta, from lettuce wraps to sausage; all 
the while being entertained by the music provide by Ga-

lena High 
School Band.  

This event is 
the largest 
fund raiser 
of the year 
for the Club 
and in the 
past has 
brought in 

over $70,000. At the writing of this piece it is too early to 
tell how much was raised this year, but the general consen-
sus is this might be our best year ever. Carl Fuetsch 
chaired the 
committee 
that consisted 
of over half 
of the mem-
bers partici-
pating in one 
form or an-
other. 

 

District Conference 

Time to start planning for this year’s District 5190 District 
Conference!  There will be a golf tournament on May 17, 
Saturday night dinner with Dr. Scott Kellerman as the key-
note speaker and much more! 

EARLY BIRD PRICING:  $200 includes every thing, 
including 5 meals, if purchased by March 31.  $210 if pur-
chased between April 1 and April 30 .  Late registration is 
$235 for all registering after midnight April 30.   

For more information and to register. 
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District Assembly. 

March is “Literacy Month” in the Rotary world. During 
the official club visits earlier this year I was very impressed 
with the number of clubs who had developed and were 
prepared to deliver Literacy programs to schools in their 
areas. They ran the gamut in size and scope, from reading 
to children, to donating books to libraries, to empowering 
adults through adult and ESL literacy programs. Everyone 
is empowered when they develop good reading and cogni-
tive skills. Make Literacy a priority in your club. The divi-
dends paid will be enormous for years to come. This is one 
of those “transformer” things I spoke about at the club 
visit.  

By now every Rotarian in the district will have been mailed 
an announcement pertaining to our District Conference. 
You will also see information in this newsletter and on the 
district website on how to register on line. We are very ex-
cited to be able to offer our Rotary family a great time of 
fun and celebration as we go “Back to the Future in Ro-
tary”. We start with the traditional D5190 Golf Tourna-
ment on Thursday morning, this year to be on the Hills 
Course at Red Hawk. Our keynote speakers will keep you 
on the edge of your seats. When you’re not seated you may 
well be dancing Friday and Saturday evenings, or you may 
find yourselves in great conversation and fellowship with 
Rotary friends. The Speech and Music contests, breakout 
sessions, Hall of Friendship, RYE and Interact participa-
tion, and Awards programs will all add to the festivities. So 
please plan to attend and register soon. Early Bird Rotar-
ian registrants (by March 31) will have a special opportu-
nity not open to others. Their names will go into a special 
drawing to be held at the conference, with the winner of 
the drawing taking home a week’s stay at the Maui Sunset 
Resort on Maui for up to six persons. What are you wait-
ing for? 

Lastly, I wish to remind all clubs to be working on their 
Call to Recognition and Presidential Citation awards. They 
need to be submitted by their due dates or they will be dis-
qualified for recognition. There are so many worthy pro-
jects and programs throughout the clubs in D5190. Let’s 
get them in for the recognition they are due.  

Yours for Transforming the World,  DG Alan 

 

 

 

 

 

Rotary Foundation Donor Advised Fund 

The Alturas Sunrise Rotary Club is pleased to announce 
the formation of a Rotary Foundation Donor Advised 
Fund. This fund is the result of a generous bequest from 
the late Edna Brown. Many local Modoc County residents 
will remember Edna as the owner of Fay's Jewelry Store, 
once located on the west side of Main Street in Alturas. 
Upon her passing, Edna left a large sum which she in-
tended to be used to benefit local causes, with an emphasis 
on the youth of the area. Edna's dream has come true with 
the establishment of this new fund to support local chari-
ties and non-profit organizations backed by the Rotary 
Club. Now we can all follow Edna's example and contrib-
ute to the well-being of our community through this fund. 
Contributions are welcomed from both individuals and 
businesses. 

 All contributions are fully tax deductible and acknowl-
edged through the Alturas Sunrise Rotary Club. For more 
information, please contact Dwight Beeson at Plumas 
Bank, (530)233-1999.  

District IT Committee Forming 

We need your help advancing the technology resources of 
District 5190.  This is an opportunity to server your fellow 
Rotarians and a chance to share your skills and learn new 
ones. All planning meetings will be held on line.  Have a 
major influence on shaping the electronic footprint of our 
District! 

Some projects the group will be working on: 

• District website on Club Runner—help convert and 
maintain the new site. 

• Online storage solutions. 

• Social Media-LinkedIn, Facebook, Twitter 

• Distance Learning—Online meetings, developing webi-
nars and YouTube videos 

• Special Projects-Wikis, Policies and Procedures 

• And more! 

To volunteer, contact Joe Zarachoff, Tahoe Douglas Rotary 
Club, District Governor Nominee Designate (DG 2014-15) 
at 800-770-3223 x1 or JoeZ@tdrotary.com. 
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Reno Rotaract and the Bighorns 
 
The Rotaract Club of Reno was the Charity of the Night at 
the Reno Bighorns 
game on February 
10th.  Rotaract pur-
chased 200 tickets at a 
discounted price and 
sold them at a face 
value of $10 per 
ticket.  The Rotary 
clubs in Area 8 sup-
ported the event by 
buying a majority of 
the 165 tickets that were sold.  With a breakeven of 140 
tickets, Rotaract made a small “profit” on the ticket sales, 
plus income from a raffle for a signed basketball and 4 

courtside seats at a future 
Big Horns game. 
  
As the Charity of the 
Night Rotaract had a ta-
ble at the entrance to the 
arena.  At the table Rota-
ract members sold the 
raffle tickets and handed 
out information about 
the Purple Pinkie Fun 

Run, their annual Polio 
fundraiser.  During the 
Bighorns game the an-
nouncer made several 
Rotaract announce-
ments. 
  
As a community ser-
vice project Reno Ro-
taract donated 30 un-
sold game tickets to the 
Reno Assistance Center 
Family Shelter which gave families staying at  the shelter 
the opportunity for an evening at the game. 

 

THE BRAZILIANS ARE COMING! 

This year D5190 is exchanging Group Study Exchange 
teams with District 4310, Saō Paulo, Brazil.  The Brazilian 
team will be in our area from April 21st until May 21st. The 
team will participate in the district conference. 

If you are in Area 8, 9, 10, 4, 5 or 2 you will have the op-
portunity to meet and get to know our visitors from Bra-
zil.  The best way to do this is to host a team member. 
The team is led by a Brazilian Rotarian who is in market-
ing and public relations. The team members are between 
the ages of 25 and 40.  Two are IT managers, one is an 
English teacher and one is an engineer at a paper factory. 

Our out-bound team is led by Dan Halloran of RC of 
Penn Valley.  His team consists of Lyndsay Bryant, a small 
business owner, Carly Nilson, a water specialist with the 
Lahontan Water District, Kimberly Phipps-Nichol, a 
LEED accredited designer and Robin Krueger, newly 
hired outreach and community relations manager at 
Northern Nevada Medical Center.  

Paul Harris Society Dinner 2012 Invitation 

Are you a Paul Harris Society member?  A Major Donor? 
A Bequest Society member?  

If so, in appreciation for you generous support of The Ro-
tary Foundation, District Governor Alan Cain would like 
to invite you to the Paul Harris Society Dinner on April 20 
at 7 pm at the Poolside Terrace Room at John Ascuaga’s 
Nugget. 

This year's keynote will be delivered by Leah Katz, an Am-
bassadorial Scholar with an exciting story to tell about her 
experience as the first female and the first white student at 
the University of Uganda.  

Join us for an evening of fellowship, good food, and an 
inspiring presentation from a Rotary Ambassadorial 
Scholar.   

Register on line.  Contact Karen Grosz, Paul Harris Soci-
ety Chair, District 5190 if you have any questions.   If 
you're not already a Paul Harris Society member, Major 
Donor, or Bequest Society member, e-mail her and she’ll 
explain how you can join one or more of those groups. 

Rotaract President Courtney and International 
Service Defector Travis tossing shirts into stands.  

Rotaract members sold raffle tickets and 
promoted the Polio Fun Run 

Rotaract members Kimber, Hillary and Travis 
present an autographed basketball to the winner 

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

MAY 6-9 IN BANGKOK,  

THAILAND 

Watch the Convention Video 

Convention Details 
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        Club Attendance Report: January 2012 
John Sullivan       NR = No Report 

 

Area     Club                                                   Total     Gain    Loss  Attendance              Annual               Restricted 
                                                                                                                                     Giving YTD             Giving YTD 

Area     Club                                                   Total     Gain    Loss  Attendance              Annual               Restricted 
                                                                                                                                     Giving YTD             Giving YTD 

 

 

 The GSE team going to Brazil 
held its second orientation on 
February 25th in Nevada 
City.  They were joined by DG 
Alan and  Jeanne and by Brenda 
Igler, a member of the outbound 
2011 GSE Team to India.  She 
gave the team her perspective of 
being a GSE Team member.   

OUTBOUND GSE TEAM 

Pictured above, left to right: Brenda Igler, team member Kimberly, Team Leader Dan, Team mem-
bers Robin, Carly and Lindsey, GSE District Chair Martha and Alternate Team Leader Thom.  

12  Alturas 25 0 0 92%  $      3,792   $    3,105  
12  Alturas Sunrise* 25      $      3,050   $          -    

7  Amador Upcountry (Pioneer) 22 0 0 71%  $           -     $       100  
5  Auburn 108 0 0 85%  $      9,545   $       250  
5  Auburn Daybreak 12 0 2 95%  $      1,840   $       100  
5  Auburn Gold Country 39 0 0 97%  $      3,860   $    2,700  
6  Cameron Park 61 0 0 74%  $      2,029   $    1,950  
9  Carson City 81 1 0 65%  $      4,700   $       347  
9  Carson City - Sunset* 22      $         190   $         70  
1  Chester 27 0 0 65%  $      3,600   $       552  

11  Elko 78 0 0 52%  $      2,572   $    1,126  
11  Elko-Desert Sunrise 29 0 0 64%  $      3,591   $    3,231  
11  Ely 31 0 2 68%  $         100   $       900  
10  Fallon 49 1 0 52%  $      7,439   $       436  
10  Fernley 27 0 0 68%  $      1,795   $       329  

6  Georgetown Divide 29 0 0 57%  $           -     $       125  
4  Grass Valley 66 0 1 82%  $    11,820   $       625  
2  Greenville* 11      $      1,860   $    1,500  
3  Incline Village 26 0 0 48%  $      1,125   $          -    
7  Ione 28 0 0 70%  $      5,375   $    2,580  
7  Jackson 46 0 0 86%  $      7,432   $    3,060  
2  Loyalton 27 0 0 86%  $         935   $    1,020  
9  Minden 37 0 0 72%  $         541   $    1,043  
4  Nevada City 47 0 0 62%  $      3,086   $    1,466  
4  Nevada City 49er Breakfast 88 1 0 93%  $    15,116   $    2,350  
4  Nevada County South 31 0 0 96%  $      4,500   $       900  
4  Penn Valley* 33      $      6,580   $    1,582  

6  Placerville 46 1 0 60%  $      3,968   $       504  
7  Plymouth-Foothills 26 0 0 40%  $      1,427   $          -    
6  Pollock Pines-Camino* 13      $           20   $       125  
2  Portola 36 0 1 88%  $      1,300   $    2,528  
2  Quincy 45 1 0 79%  $      2,930   $    1,491  
8  Reno 184 0 -4 69%  $    30,448   $    7,813  
8  Reno Centennial Sunset 29 0 0 82%  $      3,150   $       500  
8  Reno Central 57 0 2 82%  $      3,102   $          -    
8  Reno New Generations 27 2 0 68%  $         425   $       300  
8  Reno South 62 0 1 74%  $      4,561   $    1,350  
8  Reno Sunrise 50 0 -1 76%  $      2,683   $    2,150  

10  Smith Valley* 26      $         130   $       285  
9  South Lake Tahoe 47 0 1 55%  $      3,850   $       100  
8  Sparks 121 3 5 82%  $    16,015   $    3,249  
8  Sparks Centennial Sunrise 27 0 1 83%  $      5,373   $    1,500  

12  Surprise Valley (Cedarville) 22 1 1 78%  $           -     $       150  
1  Susanville 61 0 0 68%  $      2,200   $          -    
1  Susanville Sunrise 29 0 0 60%  $      6,100   $    2,705  
3  Tahoe City 44 1 0 87%  $      1,400   $    1,050  
9  Tahoe-Douglas 50 0 0 66%  $    12,718   $    1,901  
3  Tahoe-Incline 38 0 0 89%  $      4,550   $       650  

10  Tonopah 18 0 0 81%  $         300   $    1,100  
3  Truckee 91 0 0 88%  $      9,200   $       670  
3  Truckee Sunrise 25 0 0 74%  $      3,070   $    1,287  
1  Westwood-Lake Almanor 9 0 0 78%  $      1,000   $          -    

11  Winnemucca 40 1 0 43%  $           -     $         77  
10  Yerington 35 0 0 80%  $      2,760   $    1,230  

 TOTALS 2363 13 12   $  229,151   $  64,162  
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The Minden Rotary Club invites you to their Annual 
Beast Feast on March 10. This 
is a wild game chef’s dinner 
with Chucker and Foi Gras 
Terrine as an appetizer, 
Smoked Trout salad, Espresso 
Seared Elk Loin and Black Tip 
Shark Au Poivre for main 
course, and Cranberry Walnut 
Bread Pudding with Gran 

Marnier sauce for dessert. The evening gets underway with 
6 pm no host cocktails, 7 pm dinner with wine included, all 
for $65.  A big silent auction will also highlight the eve-
ning. Tickets are available from any Minden Rotarian, by 
email at mindenrotary@gmail.com or by phone by calling 
Fred at 775-782-3681. 

Tahoe Douglas Rotary 
hosts their 44th Annual St. 
Patrick’s Day Celebration on 
March 16 at Harrah’s Lake 
Tahoe.  This fun event in-
cludes an Irish buffet, danc-
ing, wine and beer tasting,  
silent, live and on line auc-
tion, and entertainment.  This will be the 1st year for the 
Bagged Wine sale so you don’t want to miss it.  For Tick-
ets.   Tickets also include an entry into a week in Hawaii 
Raffle and $1000.  You can also buy raffle tickets for $5.If 
you can’t make it you can still enjoy all of the silent auction 
items by visiting Bidding For Good.  

.The Rotary Club of Tahoe City presents the 36th An-
nual Dick Linkey Rotary Ski Challenge 
on Friday, March 9.  The fun day full of 
skiing and fellowship is one not soon 
forgotten so sign up today on their 
website www. Tahoecityrotary.org and 
fill out this form. The event takes place 
at Vail Resort’s Northstar at Tahoe.  

Eight Rotary Clubs in the Reno/Sparks area will pre-
sent their talented, and not so talented, members on Satur-
day, March 24, 2012 at the “Rotary Has Talent – or Not” 
talent show. The talent show will be held at the  

Celebrity Theater at John Ascuaga’s Nugget. Don't miss 
this fun, upbeat, and unso-
phisticated event. Must be 
21 years and older, guests, 
talent scouts and potential 
new members are encour-
aged to attend. The Nugget 
will offer a Steppin' Out 
package separately to in-
clude dinner and a room. For more details contact so-
cialmedia@renorotaryclub.org.  Cost is $20/person. 

Rotaract of Reno hosts the Pinkie Run, a 5k Run/Walk 
for the Polio Plus Foundation on April 1 at Rancho San 
Rafael Park.  More Information.  

We are very thrilled to announce that the Veterans Guest 
House in Reno won the competition of most votes and 
will be receiving a $25,000 gift card to Home Depot!!!!  
To all the Rotarians who voted, day after day, Noreen 
Leary, a Rotarian and the Chief Operating Officer of the 
VA Guest House, THANK YOU!!!! This was a true ex-
ample of how social media got the word out to the Rotari-
ans in Area 8 and around the District. 
 
The Truckee Rotary Club is hosting the 2012 
Rotary Crab & Pasta Feed on March 24 at the 
Truckee Recreation Center. The event is $40 
for adults and $20 for kids 16 and under.  For 
tickets contact Steve Randall at 530-582-7720. 

 
Join Gold Country Rotary Club in 
their 1st Annual Mardi Gras Party on 
March 10 at the Auburn Gold Country 
Fairgrounds. The evening will be full 
of fun and games with food from local 
restaurants, fortune telling, beer, wine, 

hurricanes, beads, masks and the Crackerjack Jazz Band.  
The cost is only $10!  For tickets call 530-889-9682. 
 
Congratulations to 
the Yerington Ro-
tary Club for hav-
ing 2 successful 
fundraisers in one 
week!  Their always 
popular Super Bowl 
Party was followed 
by the Sweetheart 
Barn Dance.  The 
community loved both of them.  Good job! 
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Rotary Officers 
Rotary International 
President — Kalyan Banerjee  
Director (Zone 25/26) — Ken Boyd  
District 5190 Governor — Alan Cain  
District Governor-elect — Sam 
“Woody” Wilbanks 
District Governor Nominee — Vicki Puliz 
Secretary — John Sullivan 
Treasurer — Cheryl Zarachoff 
Trainer— PDG Bob Dorr  
Newsletter Editor — Paula Peterson 
Webmaster — Mike Neal 

 Assistant Governors 
Area 1 — Marlene Cummings 
Area 2 — Gail Ellingwood 
Area 3 — Stephen Lieberman 
Area 4 — Gil Mathew 
Area 5 — Barbara Besana 
Area 6 — Carol Abbanat 
Area 7 — Ray Perry 
Area 8 — Scott Barnes 
Area 9 — Joe Zarachoff 
Area 10 —Greg Hunewill  
Area 11 —Michelle Hammond  
     Urain 
Area 12 —Dave Mason 

 
Rotary Newsletter is the monthly 
newsletter of Rotary District 5190,  
Alan Cain, Governor.  The newsletter 
is posted on the District Web Site at 
www.rotarydistrict5190.org. Send 
Club bulletins and news to Editor 
Paula Peterson, P.O. Box 17818, 
South Lake Tahoe, CA 96151 or e-mail 
to tahoepaula@sbcglobal.net • Home: 
530-542-2262 •  Cell: 530-307-0909.  

 
Printed by DigiPrint Corporation 

775-786-4464 • digiprintcorporation.com 
 

DEADLINE: 23RD OF THE  
PREVIOUS MONTH OF  

PUBLICATION. 

NEWSLETTER COPIES 

Please note the newsletter is 
posted on the District website. 
Go to District Web Site 
www.rotarydistr ict5190.org/
newsletters.asp and follow the 
instructions to download a copy 
of the newsletter.  It is necessary 
to have “PDF Acrobat Reader” 
to be able to read it.  Instructions 
for downloading the “PDF Acro-
bat Reader” are also available on 
the website. Each Assistant Gov-
ernor has a hard copy.  If you 
cannot print a copy from the 
website, contact your AG and ask 
for a copy. 

 

 

 

 

 Light Up Reno to End Polio 

Congratulations to Reno area busi-
nesses that lit it up for End Polio 
Now.  This campaign was the brain-
child/passion of Dave Zybert of the 
Reno Centennial Sunrise Rotary  
Club.  
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